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Notice of Serious Incident 

Case Number: 021672 

Date of Incident: 5/31/2024 

Date Received:6/3/2024 

 

Facility Name: Piney Ridge Treatment Center 

Facility Number:203 

Incident Type: Licensing 

Report Description: On 5-31-124 at approximately 2000,  
 and one other 

resident asked staff for a break from the Crossover unit. Staff took the resident and peers 
outside of the crossover building for the break. Resident and peers convinced staff to race a 
third resident, which may have been used as a brief distraction. At that moment  and 

 ran off the property, the staff immediately redirected the residents to return, which 
they did not.  was found within 30 minutes by staff with no injuries. Resident will be 
placed on elopement precautions x24hrs. DON and appropriate parties notified. The 
Fayetteville Police Department were inadvertently not notified until 2145.  was found 
at a local Walmart on 6-1-24 and was given a violation of Shoplifting-Theft of Property ? 
Misdemeanor. He returned to the facility at approximately 1520. Both residents were placed 
on elopement precautions to be assessed daily, moved back to the main building and will 
process with therapists. Education was completed with the employee that was attempting to 
provide a break with the residents outside. 

 

Interim Action Narrative:  

 

 

Maltreatment Narrative:                                                             

 

 



 
 

 

 

Licensing Narrative:  6/3/2024 - The provider reported incident was reviewed by the 
licensing specialist. Licensing specialist will follow up with facility regarding supervision 
during transitions. 6/5/2024 - A visit was conducted at the facility to address concerns in 
the provider reported incident. The three staff who inadvertently did not call the police for 1 
hour and 30 minutes was  Police were 
contacted and there was a possible miscommunication of when the police were called. 
Offsite staff directed onsite staff to contact police at 7:36PM. Program Coordinator 
requested police documentation. 6/6/2024 - Licensing specialist received proof of retraining 
for staff in regards to contacting police when there has been an elopement. 6/7/2024 - 
signed 521 received and uploaded to ELS.  
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